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Official Disclaimer  
 
Attention folks Carl here, all building hints, tips 
and suggestions put forth in the newsletter or 
at Chapter functions are informational only. 
 
Chapter-555 assumes no liability or responsi-
bility for the accuracy of such material. Any-
body applying such information to their flying 
or project does so at their own risk.  
 
Additionally, the Chapter assumes no responsi-
bility or risk for use of products occasionally 
listed for sale.  
 
This is a service to members and does not 
constitute an endorsement of such products by 
the Chapter, its members or the EAA. 
 
 

 
EAA-555 Meeting  
@ EAA 555 Hangar at KLRU 
Saturday January 20th, at 9:30am 
 
Pancake Breakfast   
January 21st 8 to 10 am. 
 
Cover:   
A 20 Havoc 
Photo from EAA National Facebook Photos  
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Selfie 
 

 
 
 

 

Follow  
@EAA555Chapter on Twitter 
 
 
Join the EAA today - http://www.eaa.org/ 

Chapter 555ôs Website 

Pilots ABQ Lunch  
Every Thursday, Formation Begins at 11:15 AM, 
at Monroeôs Restaurant at 6051 Osuna Rd. NE 
(about four blocks East of San Mateo on the 
North side of Osuna). 
 

Pilots Mid-Valley Lunch  
Every Tuesday, Formation begins at 10:00 AM 
at Bob Henningôs Hangar, 3884 Tammy Ct. SE, 
Los Lunas, NM, (Mid-Valley Airpark) Ph 505-865
-0007, then onto Lunch at T J's New Mexican 
Restaurant at 235 Highway 314 SW, Los Lunas 
at 11:45AM. 
 

Benson AZ 
The third Saturday of every month Southwest-
ern Aviation at the Benson AZ Municipal Airport 
serves breakfast FREE so if you are looking for 
some place new to fly for breakfast, give it a 
whirl  8:00 - 10:00.  (E95 Airport I.D.) 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

http://www.eaa.org/
http://www.555.eaachapter.org/


3 

Join us, all friendly people invited, click below 
or scan the QR code on your smart phone for 
the registration form. 
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Hey folks, 
 
This month, Iôm bringing you more photos I 
scanned from my old 35mm slides. The com-
ments I got last month about the previous set 
were somewhat less than completely unfavor-
able! Examples were, ñThese are the most 
recent old airplane photos Iôve seen.ò And, ñI 
bet a blind man would pay an awful lot of 
money to see these old airplane photos.ò 
 
I would note that after having attempted to 
scan quite a few of these now, Iôve learned a 
great deal. No, not about how to properly 
scan old photos, of course. Instead, this work 
has taught me a great deal about the fuzzi-
ness of human memory. Iôd remembered a lot 
of these shots as being of very high quality. 
Instead, I now recognize them to be generally 
horrible, at least when compared to what 
even the feeblest of cell phones can produce 
now. 
 
This collection came from a trip my USAF 
Academy squadron took to Patrick AFB in 
April, 1985. Weôd gone there to see the 
launch of a Challenger shuttle mission. That 
year, shuttle launches were happening about 
once a month. As it turned out, that was actu-
ally too often. After the Challenger was de-
stroyed in a tragic accident 32 years ago this 
month, a lot of people decided that weôd 
grown complacent, and become inured to the 
real risks of launching such a complex mon-
ster into space. 
 
Personally, I wonder if weôve become too risk 
averse now, especially in the years after the 
Columbia accident. It bothers me tremen-
dously that the US hasnôt launched a single 
man-rated space vehicle since 2011. On the 
other hand, I work pretty hard to remind my-
self that so many terrible things can go wrong 
in the air, and that I always have to be think-
ing about what I can do to fly more safely. 

http://eepurl.com/K4Kkj
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Anyway, I have a Challenger launch pic here, but most of these shots came from a small museum 
that the USAF maintained at Cape Canaveral Air Force Station. The launch pad you see is the one 
where Alan Shepard made the first Mercury flight in May of 1961. You can find a lot of iconic rockets 
and missiles in these photos; V1 buzz bomb, Atlas, Titan, and more. 
 
One of the more interesting examples is that red and white SM-64 ñNavahoò supersonic cruise mis-
sile. It turned out to be something of a failure, but its ramjet engines were used in several other suc-
cessful programs. The booster engine continued to be developed after the Navaho was cancelled, 
and ended up being the basis for engines in the Atlas, and even the Saturn V that took us to the 
moon. I heard that the actual missile in my pic (last one remaining) was destroyed in a hurricane 
last year, but I havenôt confirmed that. 

Clear Skies, 

\%Ɖ HŴ+%) 
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EAA 555 December 16, 2017 Minutes 
 
The meeting was called to order by Wes Baker at 9::30 A.M. 
 
New members or guests: Our guest is Madison who is 12 years 
old. She says she was born in New Mexico in 2005. Keith is also 
here. He has recently moved into the area. Keith has two aircraft, 
one here and one that hasn't made it here from Washington state. 
An RV-9A that he built 7 years ago, and a single seat turbine heli-
copter ï a helicycle ï that is here. He has been flying it for about 3 
years. 
 
Financial Report: There is no report on finances this month be-
cause Carl is not here. However, the Chapter renewal has been paid. 
That payment has gone down since the Mooney is no longer here 
which reduced our insurance payment. 
 
Hangar: Things in general are going well, the heaters are working 
well. We recently purchased a new projector for presentations that 
has both VGA and HDMI inputs as well as wireless broadcasts from 
tablets and phones. It is nice and quite bright also. 
  
Young Eagles: Chris Campbell ñOur first event was very good this 
year but further events have not gone as well.ò Chris states he has 
been very busy with work and YE has suffered because of it. He was 
encouraged to remain and promised to work harder for the Young 
Eagles program. In the discussion, someone said that Chris would 
get a B this year and Christiana would get an A. Chris said that the 
program is very exciting for the youngsters but he wishes that more 
could be done to entice them towards aviation. Chris said that the 
presentations he made to the scouting organizations were very pro-
ductive. However, presentations to the high schools did not work as 
well. Maybe this is because of the quality of our presentation to 
them and that that could be improved. Brett Hahn pointed out the 
the new literature from EAA has a section on the next step programs 
for beyond the Young Eagles. Many chapters have done that, put on 
what is called the next step program. Introduction to Airplanes Sat-
urday seminars, they have invited kids in to do things that are kid 
centered and kid-specific. They have flight simulators, some of them 
are real simulators costing $100,000.00 or more. Some have 
brought the Sporty's ground school for free and some chapters have 
gotten kids out for ground school on Saturdays. What kids know 
about airplanes and aviation is practically zero even after a short 
flight. What we need to do is up that exposure so that experience 
the immersion in it. Other chapters are creating that immersion en-
vironment. This handbook is online under youth aviation activities on 
the EAA website. lessons for those youngsters who are especially in-
terested in aviation so that they could get  a further push in that di-
rection.   
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Mr. Hotovec talked about his experiences with scouting and the rich programs they 
have. He explained that the troop and pack groups rely on sponsors and  that per-
haps the chapter could sponsor a scout troop. He also suggested that we could give 
away a few free lessons for those youngsters who are especially interested in aviation 
so that they could get  a further push in that direction.   
 
Eagle Flights: Carl Bogardus: I have finished six within the last 2 İ months. I still 
owe one more. 
 
Wes: I flew Justin about about 2 1/2 months ago and he is just getting his infor-
mation. I contacted EAA national about it and they admitted that they have gotten 
behind on that. 
 
Waiex Project:  Fritz has been out for a few months. Most of the engine work has 
been completed and the rivets on the belly sheet need to be completed but is struc-
turally pretty much done.  Wes was asked about the transition to the flying club but 
he stated that little has been done on that because Wes has been out of town and 
has not been working on it. 
 
Christmas Party:  Wes: Thank you to John and Chris for running that. 41 people so 
far have replied to our invitation (That finalized at 63). Chris: The caterer will have 
food for at least 50 with more at $10.00 per person. This is provided at no cost to our 
members this year. The caterer is Mark Hale. The Christmas party was a great suc-
cess. Door prizes were also funded by the chapter. 
 
Airport News: Brett and William had a meeting with the city and the airport to talk 
about having the National Ercoupe club fly-in here in October. The group was very 
positive on this proposal. The plan is to have their fly-in to coincide with our meeting 
weekend. This is usually about 120 to 140 people with about 30 airplanes. What we 
will do is have our usual Saturday meeting and then our lunch will be expanded to in-
clude their members so we will have a lot more people. They will also use our hangar 
for a seminar on Ercoupe maintenance. They will also be here for our Sunday break-
fast so we will probably need more crew. 
 
William Dubois: I am the draftee of the owners club in charge of the fly-in. We are 
the type club for the Ercoupe and have never had a fly-in in the west. Our president 
chose New Mexico. We had the initial meeting with the airport management and they 
were really positive about it. We have been able to arrange for camping with the 
planes. We have been able to arrange for flour bombing. Now that we have a go 
ahead, we are going to move ahead with arrangements for further planning. I am 
based in Santa Rosa, and my plane is parked outside if you want to look at it. We 
generally have about 30 planes coming but we will be polling the western states to 
encourage them to participate. Some from the eastern states may not want to come 
this far so we aren't sure how many will come.  
  
Wes: We have encouraged and supported fly-ins over the years and have had some 
good success with this type of thing. William said that most of the major airplane 
types have type clubs so there is a good chance of getting them to come in if we are 
interested in that sort of thing. 
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Brett Hahn: We have been working with the university on the Capstone program this 
year. One of the things they did is build an instrument system for the ultralight aircraft 
we have here. It has airspeed, attitude, altitude and two of them were build for 
$300.00. It works really good. The university was very happy with the way this 
worked out this year and is looking at ways to expand the Capstone program beyond 
aviation to electrical and mechanical engineering so stay tuned for further develop-
ments in this area. As a result of this expansion, they are looking for more mentors.  
 
Last Monday, I met with the assistant city manager for economic development and 
parks and recreation director and pitched the concept of an aviation concept park for 
the Las Cruces Airport.  The management is on-board with it. They have already se-
lected a site but it needs to go approvals with parks and recreation. This is something 
that we have been looking especially since Doug Newton's passing as a way to com-
memorate aviation contributors in our community. We have had so many people who 
have made an impact at this airport. People like Chuck Mclean, Scotty, Norm Peck. We 
have had so many people who have made a difference in their contributions at this 
airport and this airport has quite a history too. We have never been able to tell that 
story. We have a power-point presentation on these ideas that you can see if you con-
tact me. 
 
Wes also commented that the purchase/ownership transfer for the red ultra-light is 
working its way through the university so we should be getting some more infor-
mation on that after the new year. 
 
Jerry gave a presentation on new software available for flight operations for iPad and 
Android tablets and phones. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
John Hotovec  EAA 555 Secretary 
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Above: Chris Campbell speaks to members 
 

Below: Jerry Gaber uses new projector to put live  
ipad and Android screens up in front of members 
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Worldôs Fastest Ercoupe! 
 
William Dubois came to KLRU to talk to city officials about having the Ercoupe Own-
erôs Club come to KLRU for its national convention. After the successful meeting on 
Friday, William stayed over and attended our Saturday meeting.    
 
Chapter members enjoyed listening to him describe his racing experience and the 
modifications to his plane to make it as efficient as possible. He participates in the 
Sport Air Racing League where he took Silver in the production class in 2017. 

http://www.ercoupe.org/
http://www.ercoupe.org/
http://sportairrace.org/sarl/
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Hangar filled up quickly, decorations are up for chapterôs  
Christmas Banquet and Awards Ceremony 






















































